
Not a “project” pursuant to CEQA as defined in 
CEQA Guidelines Sections 15060(c) and 
15378(b) because the action would not result 
in a direct or a reasonably foreseeable indirect 
physical change to the environment.

       Date 
San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency 
Andrea Contreras

Transportation Development Act (TDA) Article 3 Grant Funding Acceptance

The San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA) requests authority to accept and expend 
up to approximately $500,000 in Transportation Development Act (TDA) Article 3 grant funds in the 
Fiscal Year 2020 for various Vision Zero bike and pedestrian improvements. The improvements have 
not yet been identified and as such have no direct or reasonably foreseeable indirect physical changes 
to the environment. Any projects that are funded by TDA Article 3 awards that would result in a direct 
or indirect physical change to the environment will undergo environmental review before a project 
approval action is undertaken by the SFMTA Board of Directors or any SFMTA official to whom that 
authority has been delegated by the Board of Directors.  
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